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Planning Application Comments

Planning Application Number: 13/01584/F

Site Name : Heyford Park, B2A
Planning Officer : Andrew Lewis   
Date of Comments: 4/11/13
Comments by: Gary Owens
Comments : 
This application for 69 units has been submitted as a full application and not as a reserved matters, as would be expected given the outline permission for this site. 

As a result, normal planning policy applies resulting in the need to secure 35% affordable housing on the site. 
Under this current application there are only 22 units, whereas 35% affordable would equate to 24 units. However should the full application be changed to a reserved matters application then the amount being proposed would be acceptable given the stipulations within the outline permission
It has also been suggested in the planning application that all the affordable housing would be for intermediate purposes, ie. Shared Ownership. This would be unacceptable given the need to accommodate those existing residents that live at Upper Heyford, and the need to offer a mixed tenure dispersed across the site. 
Overall the distribution of the affordable housing is acceptable, and the mix of house types provides an opportunity for a range of eligible households to access the affordable housing. 
Rather than the normal 70/30 rented shared ownership split on this first phase, the requirement for a higher percentage of rent would be required in order to properly accommodate those whom who may need to move out of their existing accommodation at Upper Heyford. Therefore I would request that 18 of the 22 be for Affordable Rent and 4 be for shared ownership with the following breakdown. 
Rent – 10x2b4pH, 6x3b5pH, 2x4b6pH

Shared Ownership – 4x2b4pH
All the affordable units should meet the HCA’s Design and Quality Standards including the HQI requirements. The square footage denoted for the 3 bed affordable units do not meet the necessary Design and Quality Standards and therefore need to be increased by around 30sqft.  
The affordable units should meet minimum of code for sustainable homes level 3.
50% of the affordable housing must meet Lifetime Homes standards  
The registered provider that takes on the affordable housing should be agreed with this office. 

